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FW: Voice mail question re: building materials

		From

		Donald, Brendan (MMAH)

		To

		snovack1964@gmail.com

		Recipients

		snovack1964@gmail.com



Hi Susan, 



 



Please see below the response I received from our Code Advisory team: 



 



The Building Code is not building material specific; it typically speaks to standards that building materials used in construction need to meet.  



 



The Building Code is a regulation under the Building Code Act. The purpose of it is to set out the minimum technical and administrative requirements that govern the construction and renovation of buildings in the Province of Ontario.  The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing is responsible for administering the Building Code Act, which mainly includes making changes to the Act and the Building Code and does not include an enforcement role within a Municipality.



 



The Building Code and Act are enforced locally, by municipal building departments, who determine how the Code applies in a particular circumstance. The Ministry does not play an overseeing or supervisory role over local municipal governments. Local municipalities are responsible and accountable governments that are responsible for the decisions they make. 



 



If you have question about the contents of the Building Code or Building Code Act, you may contact codeinfo@ontario.ca. 



 



Thank you,





Brendan Donald 



Certification Analyst



Qualification and Registration Unit, Building and Development Branch 



Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing











 
 
 


